
Community Bulletin
March 6th, 2023

Dear Shrewsbury Families,

Please note the following announcements and information related to various events or activities
that may be of interest to you and your children. Announcements from non-school sources are
passed on as a courtesy if they meet the requirements of the School Committee policy.

School District Items
1. Save the Date – Community Members Needed for Oak Middle School Career Day, April 4th
(New)
2. Save the Date – Parenting Strategies Classes Sponsored by Shrewsbury Public Schools
(New)
3. Save the Date – Shrewsbury High School Performance, Babes in Arms, March 16-18th
(New)
4. Save the Date – Shrewsbury High School Athletic Booster Bowling Fundraiser, March 26th
5. Please Note – Shrewsbury Schools Music/Theater Association Scholarships, due March
20th
6. Please Note – Shrewsbury Education Foundation: 2023 John P. Collins Awards Nominations

Community Items
1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth & Family Services Divorce Support Group, Starting March
14th (New)
2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Parks & Recreation Winter Programs (New)
3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Events (New)
4. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth & Family Services Harry Potter Program, April 18-21
5. Please Note – Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library Scholarship, due April 3rd
6. Save the Date – First Congregational Church of Shrewsbury Events
7. Save the Date – Expedition Bigfoot in Massachusetts with Ronny LeBlanc, March 21st
8. Save the Date – Shrewsbury Council on Aging Community Garden, March 13th
9. Save the Date – Boy Scout Troop Fundraiser: 18th Annual Pasta Supper, March 11th
10. Save the Date – Baseball and Softball Equipment Swap/Sale, March 11th

http://schools.shrewsburyma.gov/district/Community-Bulletin-Protocol.cfm


11. Please Note – SELCO/NESN Scholarship for Shrewsbury Resident Graduating Seniors,
due March 10th
12. Please Note – Town of Shrewsbury Scholarships, due March 9th
13. Please Note – Rotary Club of Shrewsbury Scholarship
14. Please Note – Adventures in Veterinary Medicine Middle School Program

Youth Athletics and Activities
1. Please Note – Central Mass NFL Flag Football League (New)
2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Soccer Spring Season
3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Little League Challenger Division

School District Items

1. Save the Date – Community Members Needed for Oak Middle School Career Day, April
4th (New)

Oak Middle School is actively preparing for Career Day on April 4th between 8:30 and 11:00
a.m.  Community partners in various trades and professions are needed for this event.  We are
hoping to host professionals from approximately 50 different fields.  Our 500 7th grade students
will be choosing two professionals with whom they will attend a 20-30 minute informational
session.

If you have a career in one of these areas and you would like to share your experiences with 7th
grade students, please complete this form.

Careers
Medical: Nurses, Pediatrics, Medical Specialist, Sports Doctor, Surgeon, Physical Therapist,
Psychologist
Human Services: Mental Health Professional, Teacher
Public Safety/Law: EMT, Police, Fire, Federal Agent, Lawyer,
Trades: Contractor, Interior Design, Realtor, Architect/CAD
Business/Finance: Accountant, Entrepreneur, IT Mgr, Financial Advisor
Art: Animation, Photography
Technology: Video Game Design, Software Engineer, Hardware Engineer, Aerospace Engineer,
Electrical Engineer, Biotech
Animal/Wildlife: Biologist/Zoologist
Hospitality/Culinary: Restaurant/Hotel, Chef/Baker
Sports: Sports STEM, Statistics, Managers/Coaches/Owners, Community Relations, Sports
Marketing

https://forms.gle/Gt2tGrPXdf4K2uCQ9


For more information about Career Day, please see this document.  Thank you for your
consideration.

2. Save the Date – Parenting Strategies Classes Sponsored by Shrewsbury Public
Schools (New)

Shrewsbury Public Schools invites all parents for free Parenting Strategies classes.  These
classes are for any parent interested in learning more about biological, behavioral, and
emotional strategies for parenting in today’s world!  Click here for more information and click
here to sign up.

3. Save the Date – Shrewsbury High School Performance, Babes in Arms, March 16-18th
(New)

The Performing Arts Department is proud to present Babes in Arms, a Rodgers and Hart
classic.  Set at a summer stock theatre on Cape Cod, Babes In Arms concerns a group of
young apprentices and their conviction to mount an original revue, despite the underhanded
attempts of the surly theatre owner to squash their efforts at every turn.  Further complications
stem from the overbearing stage mother of a beautiful ex-child star and the inflated ego of a
hack southern playwright.  But of course, the show must go on, and so it does - in a spectacular
musical resolution of comeuppance, reconciliation, and romance.

There are three performances this year.
● Thursday, March 16th at 7:00 p.m. - adults are $15, students are $10, senior citizens are

free (but still need a ticket for a head count)
● Friday, March 17th at 7:00 p.m. - adults are $15, students and senior citizens are $10
● Saturday, March 18th at 7:00 p.m. - adults are $15, students and senior citizens are $10

If you are interested in attending, please send an email to theatre@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us to
place your order.  We will need to know which performance date and what type of ticket you are
looking to purchase (adult, student, or senior citizen).  Tickets will be held at the door and you
can pick them up starting at 6:00 p.m.  Please be sure your ticket order is accurate when
placing

If you have any questions, you can also email us! We look forward to seeing you at the show!

4. Save the Date – Shrewsbury High School Athletic Booster Bowling Fundraiser, March
26th

https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2559979/2b2e5a78-bc3c-11ed-bac0-0ac40e1770f1/file/OMS%20Career%20Day%20Overview.pdf
https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2559040/88d2b05c-b9df-11ed-a6ed-024d43668573/file/Revised%20Parent%20Strategies%202023.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1IG_zz9hJ5enILhH6kvTywBOnbVV8fWSzDwrf-RpDzj0/viewform?edit_requested=true
mailto:theatre@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us
mailto:theatre@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us


Shrewsbury High School athletics is hosting its 15th annual Bowling for Boosters event for the
community to support our SHS athletic booster club.  All of the money that is raised goes
directly back to all of the athletes for various wishlists for their teams.  The bowling tournament
will take place on Sunday, March 26th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. at Bowlero Bowling in Shrewsbury.
Please click here for the team registration form and additional information.

5. Please Note – Shrewsbury Schools Music/Theater Association Scholarships, due
March 20th

The Shrewsbury Schools Music/Theater Association will be awarding seven scholarships to
graduating performing arts seniors.

● The Dorothy Bell Scholarship ($1,000) for graduates with a major in Music or Theater
● The Jack Feldheimer Scholarship ($1,000) for graduates with a major in Music or

Theater
● The Kathleen Viscardi Scholarship ($1,000) for graduates with a major in Music or

Theater
● The Bonnie Narcisi Scholarship ($500) for graduates with a major in Education
● The Philip Koziara Scholarship ($500) for graduates with any major
● The Ralph Metcalf Scholarship ($500) for graduates with any major
● The Myrtle Young Scholarship ($500) for graduates with any major

Students who are currently a Shrewsbury High School senior, have been a member of one or
more regularly scheduled major performing groups for at least three of their high school years,
and are accepted to an accredited four year college, university, or performing arts conservatory
are invited to apply for the scholarships.  Applications and complete requirements can be found
online at mySSMA.com. Applications and support materials are due March 20th.

6. Please Note – Shrewsbury Education Foundation: 2023 John P. Collins Awards
Nominations

The Shrewsbury Education Foundation (SEF) is now accepting nominations for the 2023 John
P. Collins Awards for Excellence.  These awards honor the exemplary efforts of those dedicated
individuals whose work brings to life the mission of the Shrewsbury Public Schools.  The award
is named for former Superintendent, John P. Collins, PhD, who served for 16 years in
Shrewsbury (1978-1994) and exemplified the highest standards of professionalism and a
commitment to lifelong learning.

Multiple awards will be presented in the following categories:
● Professional Educator
● Paraprofessional

https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2548514/d7e74c5c-a7c9-11ed-9c7d-0a1049812979/file/SHS%20BowlingForBoosters2023a.pdf
http://myssma.com


● Support Staff
● Leadership
● Unsung Hero (Volunteers, PTO, boosters, supporters, fans, helpers)

Anyone who currently works or volunteers in the Shrewsbury Public Schools can be nominated.
This includes any staff member or volunteer who you or your child either works with now or has
worked with in the past.  Just about everyone who’s been touched by the Shrewsbury Public
Schools at any level can nominate someone.  All the nominees receive a copy of the nomination
letter and a note of appreciation from SEF.

It’s easy to nominate online.  Nominations will be accepted until Friday, March 17th and awards
will be presented to each recipient in April.

Shrewsbury Education Foundation (SEF) is an all-volunteer organization that raises money to
fund grants which put resources and programs directly into the classroom.  For more information
about the Shrewsbury Education Foundation, please visit www.SEFgrants.org.

Community Items

1. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth & Family Services Divorce Support Group, Starting
March 14th (New)

Enrollment for a NEW Divorce Support Group at SYFS is now open!  This 6-week group is for
any 7th and 8th grade students who have experienced parental divorce or separation.  Topics
covered will include: emotions, splitting time with parents, changes, self-care, and more.  Group
members will build skills to cope with the divorce and build resiliency, as well as learn ways to
talk with adults about issues related to the divorce.  Children will also have the opportunity to
explore the complex emotions and questions about divorce with same-aged peers who share a
similar experience.

This is a 6-week group beginning March 14th and will run on Tuesdays from 4:00 to 5:00 p.m.  If
you are interested in registering your child for this group, please contact Abigail Westerlind at
awesterlind@syfs-ma.org to be sure this group is the right for your child’s needs.

2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Parks & Recreation Winter Programs (New)

Winter Online Registration - Currently accepting registration for some of the Spring programs
listed below.  Online Summer registration starts March 7th at 10:00 a.m.  Additional programs to

https://forms.gle/XWYcZCUc1ibuweJj8
http://www.sefgrants.org
mailto:awesterlind@syfs-ma.org


be added throughout March/April.  Pre-registration is required for all of the Parks & Recreation
programs.  Space is limited.

Junior Golf Spring/Summer - Visit our website for fees, times, dates, and schedules.

Social Media (Netiquette) Workshop - Ages 10-15 on Tuesday, March 14th from 7:15 to 8:15
p.m. at Sherwood Middle School Cafeteria. Cost is $55.

Dodgeball - Mondays starting March 6th at Sherwood Middle School from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m.
Cost is $40.

Preschool/Tots Activities - Now accepting registration for Bitty Basketball, All Sports, Baseball,
Tiny Soccer, and lil Dragons Karate.

Adult Golf Spring/Summer - Visit our website for fees, times, dates, and schedules.

Youth Summer Basketball League - Tuesday evenings starting June 21st at Shrewsbury High
School gymnasium.  Cost is $84.  Registration opens March 7th.

Archery Spring & Summer Sessions - Visit our website for fees, dates and schedules.
Registration opens March 7th.

Summer Playground - We are offering 6 weeks this summer starting on June 26th.  Parents
have weekly options and AM/PM add-ons to each week!  Weekly program information is now
available on our website.  Registration opens March 7th.

Youth Flag Football - Wednesday evenings starting June 21st at Sherwood Middle School field.
Cost is $65.  Registration opens March 7th.

Youth/Adult Summer Tennis Sessions - Visit our website for fees, times, dates and schedules.
Classes start the week of June 20th.  Registration opens March 7th.

Visit our website! shrewsburyma.myrec.com Create a new account if you have not done so
within the past year.

3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Public Library Events (New)

50+ Job Seekers Virtual Networking Group
Come meet new job seekers to expand your network, news, and views with the Massachusetts
Library Collaborative's 50+ Job Seekers Group!  If you are over 50 and unemployed and
actively looking, underemployed, seeking a new career direction, or re-entering the job market
after a gap, this group is perfect for you.

http://shrewsburyma.myrec.com


The group meets on Zoom from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. on the first and third Wednesday mornings
each month, with repeat sessions on the same topics offered in the evenings from 6:00 to 8:00
p.m. on second and fourth Wednesday evenings.  Registration is required for each session
(register here for morning sessions; register here for evening sessions).  This group is
sponsored by more than 60 Massachusetts public libraries.

Get Started with Libby
Want access to ebooks, audiobooks, magazines, and more, anytime and anywhere?  You can
with Libby!  Bring your device and join the Shrewsbury Public Library for a class in our Learning
Lab; we'll get you set up and familiar with the Libby app. Dates include:

Friday, April 7th at 2:30 p.m.
Thursday, May 11th at 5:30 p.m.

Registration is required; please visit the library's events calendar to sign up for your preferred
date.

SPL Movie Discussion Club March
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library Movie Discussion Club every first Tuesday of the month at
7:00 p.m. on Google Meet!  Intended for film fans 18 and older.

Watch the “Movie of the Month” on your own time, then meet with us virtually to discuss.  The
March 7th film is The Disaster Artist (2017, rated R).  Shrewsbury residents may view the movie
here on Kanopy (create an account/log in with your library card to access Kanopy);
non-residents of Shrewsbury should sign up for/access Kanopy through their home library, i.e.,
the library in the town in which they reside, or by signing up for a Boston Public Library eCard.
Attendees are also free to find an alternative way to watch.

Register here to receive an email three days prior to the discussion date with the Google Meet
link.  Contact Dana Volke with any questions at (508) 841-8609 x4049 or dvolke@cwmars.org.

Tech Tuesday: Introduction to Google Suite
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library at 6:00 p.m. in the Learning Lab for Tech Tuesday!  The
March 7th class will be Introduction to Google Suite.  Attendees will get a brief overview of
getting started with Google Drive, Google Docs, and Google Sheets.  By the end of this class,
participants should understand how to create a new document and perform basic word
processing, create spreadsheets and simple formulas, and how to upload files to Google Drive
for storage.  An active Gmail account is required; basic computer skills are recommended.
Laptops will be provided.  Space is limited, so registration is required.

Spanish Conversation Club

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0vdO2rqjovE9xW_F5wfL_jbfjGkgU_Gnbz
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZclcOuupj0pEtJQAa0w8VAsWex6BOJcWBFn
https://www.kanopy.com/en/shrewsburyma/video/5324490
https://www.bpl.org/ecard
https://tinyurl.com/y82dnfkr
mailto:dvolke@cwmars.org
https://tinyurl.com/ypm4vndy


Are you looking for a casual space where you can practice your Spanish and learn more about
the multiple cultures of those who speak that language?  Join the Spanish Conversation Club
(most) Tuesdays at the Shrewsbury Public Library at 6:00 p.m. (in the Learning Lab on the
second floor).  No registration required.  Visit our events calendar to confirm dates (Tuesdays
the 21st & 28th in March).

¿Buscas un espacio informal en el que puedas practicar tu Español y aprender más de las
múltiples culturas que hablan este idioma? Únete a nuestro club de conversación la mayoría de
los martes en la biblioteca pública de Shrewsbury a las 6:00 p.m. en el laboratorio. No es
necesario registrarse. Visita nuestro calendario de eventos para verificar citas (martes 21 y 28
de marzo).

Supporting Your LGBTQ+ Child
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library for a parenting workshop led by Lydia Proulx (they/them),
Director of Youth Programs at Youth MOVE National, on Thursday, March 9th at 7:00 p.m.  As a
parent or caregiver, you want to support your child as they grow up and figure themselves out.
When it comes to a young person’s sexuality and gender, it’s hard to know what to do and what
to say to show you care.  Maybe your child has already come out as LGBTQ+, or maybe you
want to be better prepared in case they do in the future.  Either way, this is a great place to start!
We’ll talk about basic terms and meanings for LGBTQ+ youth, as well as answer your
questions.  Resources and information will be available to take home.  This program will take
place in person at the library; please register to attend.

From Ireland to America
Presented by beloved local musician Roger Tincknell on Saturday, March 11th at 2:00 p.m.,
"From Ireland to America" is a festive music program celebrating traditional Irish music and
culture.  The concert includes a variety of traditional Irish and Irish-American songs and
instrumentals.  Lovely Irish ballads, work songs, and familiar Irish sing-alongs are interspersed
with lively jigs and reels instrumentals.  The audience is invited to sing, clap, dance and play
spoons.  Introductory Irish step dancing and spoon playing instruction included (spoons
provided). "From Ireland to America" is performed on guitar, banjo, mandolin, Irish bouzouki,
Irish bodhran (drum), harmonica, pennywhistle, and spoons.  This program is supported in part
by a grant from the Shrewsbury Cultural Council, a local agency, which is supported by the
Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency.  This program will take place in person at the
Shrewsbury Public Library; please register to attend.

Rose of Glenkerry: A County Wicklow Mystery with Author Robert T. McMaster
To help set the mood for St. Patrick’s Day, Massachusetts author Robert T. McMaster will
introduce his latest novel, Rose of Glenkerry: A County Wicklow Mystery, on Monday, March
13th at 7:00 p.m.  Both a mystery and a touching love story, the book is set amid the
incomparable scenery of Ireland’s County Wicklow.  Bob will read excerpts from his book,
accompanied by images and even a little music from the Emerald Isle.

https://tinyurl.com/49pnwcus
https://tinyurl.com/49pnwcus
https://youthmovenational.org/find-a-chapter/youth-move-massachusetts/
https://tinyurl.com/53c4j88j
https://tinyurl.com/2rfhhnau
http://www.wicklowmysteries.com/


McMaster is a native of Southbridge, Massachusetts, with family ties to Ireland.  He has also
authored The Trolley Days series, set in Massachusetts in the World War I era, and a biography
of pioneering dinosaur scientist Edward Hitchcock, All the Light here Comes from Above: The
Life and Legacy of Edward Hitchcock.  This event will take place virtually on Zoom; please
register to attend.

Gardening Is Murder with author Neal Sanders
Join the Shrewsbury Garden Club on Tuesday, March 14th at 6:30 p.m. for a “spouse’s point of
view” of gardening filled with humor and insight from someone who gardens less from an
abiding love of horticulture than for the love of a spouse.  Good horticultural advice is
dispensed, bad advice is debunked.  Attendees will leave with a better appreciation of what’s
going on in the mind of their helpmates.  The talk is adapted from presenter Neal Sanders’s
widely read blog, The Principal Undergardener.

Some of the topics covered include:
● Why so much gardening advice on the internet is awful
● Why you never compute the value of your gardening labor
● Proof that wildlife doesn’t watch Walt Disney movies
● Why it requires digging three holes to plant one thing

This program will take place in person at the Shrewsbury Public Library; please register to
attend.

An America Divided: Can We Live With One Another? with New Yorker Staff Writer, Emma
Green
Join Emma Green, education and academia staff writer at The New Yorker, on Tuesday, March
14th at 7:30 p.m. in this exploration of the ways that Americans are divided - politically,
religiously, and economically in our communities and even in our families.  What has caused
these ruptures and what are some ways for us to come back together?  Pulling from the many
people she has spoken to over the years, as well as her articles on the Federalist Society, the
Supreme Court, and Affirmative Action, Emma will lead us in this difficult but essential
discussion.

This event is a collaboration with a multitude of MA libraries; sponsored in part by the Friends of
the Shrewsbury Public Library and the Friends of the Ashland Public Library.  Please register for
this event to receive the link in the confirmation and reminder emails.

Computer Basics
Do you describe yourself as "not being good with computers"?  Are you interested in getting
more comfortable with them?  Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on March 16th at 3:00 p.m. for
a class on computer basics!  Attendees will learn how to identify the basic parts of a computer,
turn a computer off/on, differentiate between software and hardware, use a mouse, and the

https://qrco.de/bdjc30
http://theprincipalundergardener.blogspot.com/
https://tinyurl.com/zcysznve
https://tinyurl.com/yubv42km


basics of using a keyboard.  Laptops will be provided.  Space is limited, so registration is
required.

Project Mishoon: An Underwater Archeological Project of the Nipmuc People
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Thursday, March 16th at 7:00 p.m. to learn about the
efforts of the Nipmuc People to investigate and excavate three mishoonash (traditional dugout
canoes) that have been discovered at the bottom of Lake Quinsigamond between Worcester
and Shrewsbury.  Cheryl Stedtler of the Nipmuk Cultural Preservation, Inc., and Project Mishoon
Director, will discuss the historical significance of the mishoonash to the Nipmuc as well as the
science behind the process to recover and preserve them.

The Hassanamisco Nipmuc Band holds the reconnaissance permit with the MA Board of
Underwater Archaeological Resources; they are the first Indigenous people to hold such a
permit.  Sponsored by the Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library.  This program will take
place in person at the library; please register to attend.

American Sign Language - 25 Signs Anyone Can Do
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library on Saturday, March 18th at 11:00 a.m. for this workshop to
learn 25 basic signs in American Sign Language (ASL).  The emphasis is on building a usable
sign language vocabulary and learning tips to successfully interact with persons who are Deaf.
A handout with videos is provided to support attendees’ retention of the signs.  An electronic
copy will be sent after the start of the class, only to those who attend the class.

This workshop is 1 hour and 15 minutes with an in-person ASL Instructor.  Please be aware that
this class is taught in the native ASL and will not have sound.  In addition, classes are hands-on
and activity focused.  Sponsored by the Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library.  This program
will take place in person at the library; please register to attend.

Tech Tuesday: 3-D Printing Basics
Join the Shrewsbury Public Library in the Learning Lab at 6:00 p.m. for a special edition of Tech
Tuesday!  At the March 21st class, we will be covering 3-D Printing Basics.  Attendees will gain
an understanding of how 3-D printing works, its capabilities, and its limitations.  Use TinkerCAD,
a free 3-D modeling software, to find, design, and alter 3-D models.  Then, learn how to bring
them to life with the library's 3-D printing team!  Basic computer skills recommended; laptops will
be provided.  Space is limited, so registration is required.

4. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth & Family Services Harry Potter Program, April 18-21

Welcome to Harry Potter and the Enchanters, a program for kids who want to learn about
mental health and have a love for the Harry Potter series written by J.K. Rowling.  Throughout
the Harry Potter books and movie series, the main character Harry Potter expresses negative
emotions and identifies tools along the way to help him manage those feelings.  This program

https://tinyurl.com/yc4wfenu
https://tinyurl.com/yy3x2xkd
https://tinyurl.com/3hc7f4mn
https://tinyurl.com/3mwfprtz


will allow children to learn about mental health, identify tools and coping skills to help manage
fears and worries, challenge negative thoughts and identify positive thinking, and explore hopes
and dreams for the future.  The program will also include fun activities such as sorting kids in
their own Hogwarts house, creating wands, and participating in team building exercises.

This program will run April 18th-21st from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the Shrewsbury First
Congregational Church.  The cost is $100 and the program welcomes children ages 9-11.
Please click here to register.

5. Please Note – Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library Scholarship, due April 3rd

The Friends of the Shrewsbury Public Library is pleased to announce the sponsorship of their
annual scholarship.  This scholarship, in the amount of $1,500, will be awarded to a graduating
high school senior who resides in Shrewsbury and is continuing his/her education as a full-time
student toward a bachelor’s or associate’s degree.

The application deadline is April 3rd.  Scholarship applications may be picked up at your
school’s guidance department, the Shrewsbury Public Library, or from the library’s website.

6. Save the Date – First Congregational Church of Shrewsbury Events

The Underground Railroad in Shrewsbury: Examining the Evidence
The First Congregational Church of Shrewsbury presents “The Underground Railroad in
Shrewsbury: Examining the Evidence” on Sunday, March 19th at 11:00 a.m. inside the church in
Gifford Hall.  This program is free and open to the public.  As part of our 300th Anniversary
celebration, our historians will present this exciting program exploring the underground railroad
in Shrewsbury.  Who helped the slaves escape?  Where were the rumored tunnels?  Who
delivered abolitionist speeches from the pulpit?  Join us to find out these answers and more!
On display will be an underground railroad sampler quilt of secret quilt patterns used as clues to
tell the slaves which way to go.  Children will hear the story of Peg Leg Joe, design their own
underground railroad quilt, and play the game Freedom North!  A light brunch will be served.
Attendees will receive an Evidence Pack which is essential to the program.  Please reserve your
Evidence Pack here or by calling the Church Office at (508) 845-7286.  The complete list of free
and open to the public events can be viewed at www.fccsm.org.

Ensemble Aubade
Arts on the Green presents “Old World, New World Soundscapes” performed by Ensemble
Aubade at the First Congregational Church of Shrewsbury on Saturday, March 25th at 4:00 p.m.
This lovely concert of chamber music composed by European and American masters is
supported in part by a grant from the Shrewsbury Cultural Council, a local agency, which is

https://give.classy.org/Harry-Potter-and-the-Enchanters-Program
https://shrewsburypubliclibrary.org/get_involved/spl-friends/
http://www.tiny.cc/nn94vz
http://www.fccsm.org


supported by the Mass Cultural Council, a state agency.  A free will offering will be gratefully
accepted.  Directions and more information can be viewed at www.fccsm.org.

7. Save the Date – Expedition Bigfoot in Massachusetts with Ronny LeBlanc, March 21st

Do you believe in Bigfoot?  Join us at Oak Middle School on Tuesday, March 21st from 5:00 to
6:00 p.m.  Author and researcher Ronny LeBlanc from Expedition Bigfoot: Travel Channel will
be there to answer all of your questions.  Please click here for more information.

8. Save the Date – Shrewsbury Council on Aging Community Garden, March 13th

The Shrewsbury Council on Aging is hosting an opportunity for the Shrewsbury Community to
come together to create, build, and enjoy a community garden for those of all ages.  Join us at
the Shrewsbury Senior Center on Monday, March 13th from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  Please
click here for more information.  If you have any questions, please contact Hollie Lucht, Director
Shrewsbury Council on Aging, at hlucht@shrewsburyma.gov.

9. Save the Date – Boy Scout Troop Fundraiser: 18th Annual Pasta Supper, March 11th

Scout Troops 114 and 7114 will hold their annual pasta supper fundraiser on Saturday, March
11th.  The fundraising event will help the troops raise proceeds to support scouting activities,
campouts, high adventure trips, and other needs throughout the scouting year.  The fundraiser
will take place from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. at the First Congregational Church (19 Church Road,
Shrewsbury Center).  The donation fee is $10 per person and children under 5 eat free!

Dinner includes pasta with sauce, meatballs, salad, bread, beverages, coffee, and homemade
desserts.  Tickets may be purchased at the door.  Silent auction will be on display for bidding.
Thank you for supporting Scouting in Shrewsbury!

10. Save the Date – Baseball and Softball Equipment Swap/Sale, March 11th

The Shrewsbury Little League softball and baseball equipment swap/sale will take place at the
St. Mary’s Church (640 Main St) gathering space on Saturday, March 11th from 9:00 a.m. to
12:00 p.m.  Gently used bats, gloves, helmets, pants, cleats, and bags will be available at $5
per item, with bulk discounts available.  Proceeds go to Shrewsbury Little League with
remaining equipment donated locally.  If you have any questions, please contact Michelle at
(973) 219-7306.

http://www.fccsm.org
https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2545496/95ac6d5c-a271-11ed-9cea-0eca43978cf9/file/Expedition%20Bigfoot.jpg
https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2545495/8a72c918-a271-11ed-8690-0eca43978cf9/file/COA%20Community%20Garden.jpg
mailto:hlucht@shrewsburyma.gov


11. Please Note – SELCO/NESN Scholarship for Shrewsbury Resident Graduating
Seniors, due March 10th

Applications are now available for the 2023 SELCO/NESN Scholarships.  The online application
and a hard copy application for download are available on our website.

Class of 2023 Shrewsbury resident graduating seniors, attending public or private high school,
are encouraged to apply for one of three $1,000 scholarships offered by SELCO and New
England Sports Network (NESN).  These scholarships are awarded based on community
involvement, good citizenship, volunteer work inside and outside of school, a recommendation
from an advisor or guidance counselor, financial need, and a statement of personal goals and
aspirations.

Applications must be received by March 10th.  Applications can be filled out online (preferred),
mailed, or dropped off at the SELCO Main Office at 100 Maple Avenue.

12. Please Note – Town of Shrewsbury Scholarships, due March 9th

Applications are now available for the 2023 Town of Shrewsbury scholarships.  These
scholarships are awarded to deserving residents of Shrewsbury who are seniors at any high
school.  Awards are based on financial need, character, community service, and academic
achievement.  The Scholarship Fund was instituted by Town Meeting vote in May 1995.  In
2022, twenty-five $500.00 scholarships were awarded to students who were furthering their
education at accredited institutions of higher learning.

Students who are interested in applying for a scholarship may obtain applications at the
Shrewsbury High School Guidance Office or other high school guidance offices in the
surrounding area, or at the Select Board's Office.  Applications can be downloaded at the Town
of Shrewsbury website at 2023 Scholarship Application.

Completed applications must be received by the Select Board's office no later than 4:00 p.m. on
Thursday, March 9th.  Additional information is included in the application.

13. Please Note – Rotary Club of Shrewsbury Scholarship

The Rotary Club of Shrewsbury will be awarding three $2,000 scholarships to high school
seniors who are planning to attend college in the fall of 2023.  Any high school senior who lives
in Shrewsbury or attends high school in Shrewsbury is eligible to receive a Rotary scholarship.
These scholarships are paid directly to the student recipient upon her or his certification of
matriculation at college and may be used for any educational expense that the recipient

http://www.selco.shrewsburyma.gov/scholarship
https://shrewsburyma.gov/1296/How-to-Apply-for-a-Scholarship
https://shrewsburyma.gov/1296/How-to-Apply-for-a-Scholarship
https://shrewsburyma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/10669/2022-Official-Scholarship-Application
https://shrewsburyma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/10669/2022-Official-Scholarship-Application


chooses (examples: tuition, room and board, books, travel to and from school).  High school
seniors can access the scholarship application on their Class of 2023 Schoology page.

14. Please Note – Adventures in Veterinary Medicine Middle School Program

We are pleased to announce that we are accepting applications for the 2023 Adventures in
Veterinary Medicine (AVM) program at Cummings School of Veterinary Medicine at Tufts
University.  AVM is a unique and exciting in-person intensive program where students can
explore the wide variety of careers available within veterinary medicine and discover first-hand
what it is like to attend veterinary school.

For students who are trying to determine whether veterinary medicine is the right career path,
AVM is a great way to gain a deeper understanding of the profession. The program is also
helpful for students who have already decided on a future in veterinary medicine, as it allows
them to experience life as a veterinary student and explore opportunities within the field.  Many
of our past AVM participants have successfully gained admission to veterinary school both here
at Tufts and at other schools.

Full details, including eligibility, tuition, and the online application, can be found on our website.

Youth Athletics and Activities

1. Please Note – Central Mass NFL Flag Football League (New)

New England’s fastest growing Flag Football program, Central Mass Flag, has found a new
home in the beautiful town of Shrewsbury!  Registration is now open!

With NFL Flag games scheduled for Sundays this Spring, all games and practices will be held at
Saint John’s High School.  Register while you can!

Central Mass Flag Football is a co-ed NFL Flag Football league serving the Central Mass area.
With locations throughout Massachusetts and now in Shrewsbury, Central Mass offers co-ed
teams to girls and boys ages 3-15.  Our fall, winter, spring, and summer sessions have been
established to teach the fundamentals of football through a focused approach to development.
Flag football is a fun and safe sport, allowing all kids to be able to come together, learn football,
and most importantly have fun!

https://vet.tufts.edu/adventures-veterinary-medicine-avm/campus-programs/middle-school-program


For more information, please click here for the flier.  Please feel free to reach out to League
Director Rich Archer at rich@worcesterflag.com and/or Assistant League Director James King
at play@centralmassflagworcester.com.

2. Please Note – Shrewsbury Youth Soccer Spring Season

Registration is still open for the Spring season for all Shrewsbury Youth Soccer in-town teams,
pre-kindergarten through grade 4.  Our season is scheduled to start in early April and will run
through the end of the school year.  Please click here to register.

If you did not register in Fall 2022, we have migrated our registration system to Sports Connect.
Some important points for registration:

● If you do not currently have a Sports Connect account, you will have to create one and
add each of the players you would like to register.

● You do not have to upload a birth certificate.
● If you are ordering a travel uniform, please be sure to select the corresponding fee

buttons under Additional Registration Information.
● The Fan Wear Clothing Store that Sports Connect forces you into at the end of the

registration process, much like an amusement park where you are dropped into the
souvenir shop at the end of the ride, does not offer the travel uniforms.  They have to be
selected at the top of the registration form.

3. Please Note – Shrewsbury Little League Challenger Division

The Challenger Division is a separate division of Little League designed to enable boys and girls
with physical and intellectual disabilities to enjoy the full benefits of Little League participation in
an athletic environment structured to their abilities.  Playing with the same equipment on the
same fields, Challenger Division participants can experience the joys of pulling together as a
team, being cheered, and earning awards for their achievements.  Registration is free and open
to ages 5 and up.  Learn more here.

https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2558613/04cf83c2-b924-11ed-aed8-0e734cd4b7c3/file/Shrewsbury%20Flyer.pdf
mailto:rich@worcesterflag.com
mailto:play@centralmassflagworcester.com
https://www.shrewsburyyouthsoccer.com/Default.aspx?tabid=762826
https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/11162/b2004386-1ca3-11e6-b537-22000bd8490f/2551449/98c20688-aca2-11ed-adc9-02ccdd9f9393/file/SLL%20Challenger%20Division.pdf

